
 
 

 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for environmental information. We appreciate your interest, and we 
want to let you know that your request has been carefully considered in accordance with the 
Environmental Information Regulations (EIR). Please see our comments, as follows: 
 
I am making a formal request under the Environmental Information Regulations (EIR) 2004 for 
site-specific data regarding the quality of water supplied to my property at  

. 
 
Our supply area comprises 228 water supply zones, which contain a population of up to 100,000. 
The water supply within any water supply zone comes from the same Water Treatment Works. In 
answering the questions that you have raised, we have reviewed the information available for WSZ 
238, which includes your specific postcode and covers approximately 42,455 population.  
 

1. Most recent site-specific water quality test results for my property's supply, including all 
detected substances, chemical breakdowns and contamination levels.  

 
Please see the attached document titled ‘Appendix 1’ which shows all the water quality results taken 
from properties across your water supply zone from 01/05/2024 to 01/05/2025. In total, there have 
been 147 samples taken with just one sample that exceeded the standards for aluminium, iron and 
manganese on 03/09/2024. These exceedances are formatted grey. Whenever there is an 
exceedance of the water quality standards, a full investigation is instigated. Investigations include 
but are not limited to; resamples at the failed property, samples at neighbouring properties, samples 
at upstream Water Treatment Works and Service Reservoirs, reviewing data trends at upstream 
Water Treatment Works, a review of the pressure and flow of the water in the area and a review of 
third party works within the area. A full investigation was carried out into the exceedances on 
03/09/2024 highlighted grey in Appendix 1. The resamples that were taken from the failed property 
and neighbours all passed. It was identified that on the day the failed sample was taken, there had 
been a burst on the water main upstream of where the sample was taken. This burst caused an 
increase in flow rate which resulted in a disturbance of deposits on the inside of the pipe that are 
typically found in water mains. These deposits can build up over a period of time and can be 
disturbed by changes in the flow of the water or by work taking place in the local area. The burst 
impacted a local area within the water supply zone and would not have impacted the quality of the 
water that you received.  

 
The most informative way to understand the quality of the water supply in your area is to view a 
summary of water quality analysis on our website at: https://www.unitedutilities.com/help-and-
support/your-water-supply/your-water/water-quality/.  
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EIRRequests@uuplc.co.uk, addressing your request to  
, and explaining why you’re unhappy with our response. We’ll be very happy to review your 

request and ensure we’ve done everything we can to assist you.  
   
Any request for an internal review should be made within 40 working days of receipt of this response, 
and we will reply within 40 working days from receipt of the request for internal review.  
 
Many thanks 
EIR Team 
 
We’d love to hear your feedback on how we handled your request! If you have a moment, please complete our short survey 
here – your input helps us improve our service.  
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